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From: Connie Clark <constantclark@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 12, 2016 11:37 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Rebuttal to President Obama's State of the Union Address

Dear Governor Haley, 

 

Your rebuttal brought Hope and Encouragement to me and my husband...  We live in the greatest Country in the 

World and it was wonderful to hear your similar thoughts.   Why aren't you running for President? 

 

My mother and her family are from South Carolina.  We vacationed with our friends Drs Rajendra and Queelan 

Ratnesar in Hilton Heads just days before the tragic flooding in October 2015. 

 

We too are in Prayer for the Best Leadership for the United States. 

 

God Bless 

Dr. & Mrs Joel R. Clark 

 

 

Connie Clark 
constantclark@gmail.com 
 
 

 


